Bear Valley Newsletter:   April 2012
Too long between newsletters again – and I started this one in January!
New Additions
· We had 5 foals born at the rescue in 2011 – Tilly’s foal Angel; Graycey’s foal Sabre, who we tragically lost in the fall; Babe’s foal Juliette; Tivio’s foal Sterling; and Phoebe’s foal, who sadly died shortly after being born.
· We currently have a number of mares expecting for 2012 – Leyla,  Twobits,  Fritzy,     Trouble, and Sylvia are all due this spring.
New Homes!  
(Horses adopted to date: I’ve lost count! +-375; in foster care: 36)

As usual we have had a number of horses returned to the rescue during the year by their adopters, for various reasons.  We are very okay with that, as we would much prefer the horses come back to us if things go sideways.  Even then, in spite of everything we do to ensure that they go to good homes and offering the option of returning them to us for a full refund, we still occasionally have sad situations where horses we have adopted out are abandoned or end up in bad circumstances.  Thank you to everyone who keeps a lookout for our horses! 
Adopted, fostered or rehomed in 2011:
      Angel, Baby, Badger, Bison, Bond, Cricket, Cruze, Dodge, Donner, Dusty, Ellio, Flash, Holly, Slappy, Storm, Wesero, Foxy (returned to an original owner!), Grace, Gus, Juliet, Juliette, Kallie, Kitch, Libby, Linus, Makiha, Mary, Meeko, Mesa, Millie, Panda, Pepper, Phoenix, Ramly, Rascal#2, Rebel, Rigby, Ruby, Santina, Satin, Senator, Shasta, Spencer, Star, Thomas, Whiskers, Wishbone, Wolf, Doll, Zan, Zip, Josephine, Brandy#2, Jigger, Misty#2, Patrick, Babe, Romeo, Cash#2, Pancho, Blizzard and Kodiak.

Adopted, fostered or rehomed so far in 2012:

      Bird, Cass, Disco, Duke, Dynasty, Flynn, Kallie, Jericho, Kane, Saphira, Sugar,

      Tucker (yes Tucker!), Donovan, Fontaine, Raffles, Harley, Joker, Neeka, Sky#2,

      Kikko (Mike’s horse), Harriet and Saffron. 

Now Available  (Horses available for adoption:  39;  for fostering: 26; permanent residents: 15) 
·    Bo, a 5 year old Arab stallion who came in as an owner surrender, was gelded and Cecil, who has a bilateral cryptorchid, was also gelded, while Zeke and Panda, who were possibly not gelded, were tested and confirmed to be geldings.
·    Gemma has had major issues with loss of muscle mass and strength this winter.  She’s undergone a variety of tests and we seem to finally be getting a handle on it.
·    We have had so many horses come in this year.  Many of them were owner surrenders.  Our mandate seems to have evolved over the years and now we are providing a much-needed option for people unable to care for their (often aged) horses.  Unfortunately we can only take in so many permanent residents.  While we haven’t had to turn any away yet, we can only take in as many as we have room for and that funds allow.  We also attended the Innisfail auction in the fall and bought 26 horses (mostly registered or registerable Quarter Horses) that we outbid the meat buyer for, including mostly weanlings and a couple of pregnant mares.  There was also an estate dispersal this spring of about 86 horses.  I have to really commend the family dealing with this as they made a real effort to find these horses homes as opposed to sending them to the auction or straight to the slaughterhouse.  We took in 4 of the harder to place horses.  Unfortunately we never did hear back as to what happened to the last 6 or 7 horses, which included several stallions.
Thank You!
· Once again a big thank you to the Donner Canadian Foundation,  The Kayak Foundation of The Calgary Foundation, and the Government of Alberta Community Spirit Program
· Nickel Family Foundation 
· To Ginia, for the fundraising
· Lammle’s Western Wear & Tack, for all the cool stuff!
· To the many people who are fostering and have fostered horses for us
· Masterfeeds, for the much-appreciated feed for the horses
· Calgary Regional Trail Riders, whose support in 2011 and 2012 has been great!
· Sheena from Blinking Cow Photography
· All the employee donations received through the United Way and other corporate supported donations including the Cenovus Employee Foundation, Telus, Encana Cares
· Polocrosse Calgary Club
· Bowden Light Horse Club
· Dr. Darlene Donzsellman and the U of C vet students
· Denise Perrin and the Klis family, as always
· Dr. Noeline Erickson
·    A big thank you to our volunteers who work to make our lives so much easier!  

·    A big thank you to our volunteers who work to make our lives so much easier!  Worth saying twice!
Sad News 
· We said goodbye to a lot of horses this year:  Pharaoh and Zephyr euthanized due to serious illness; Cracker had a bad fall and never recovered; Spirit to colic; Navajo, Gypsy#3, Queenie, Storm and Cash euthanized because it was time; Berkie the pig to illness (possibly ulcers); Juno to colic; Sabre the beautiful, sweet foal, to injury.
· Windy, Shadow, Sky, Nelson, and Beth also crossed the Rainbow Bridge.  The sadness is outweighed by the knowledge that we did what we could for them all, and they had a better life and more fitting end than what they were destined for when we rescue them.
What’s Been Happening…
·    We rented pasture last summer and moved the majority of the horses about ½ hour south for the summer. It gave our regular pasture a well-needed rest, but sure added to the traveling!  Thank you to Janine and Susanne for helping to check on the horses every day.
·    Cricket and Linus, 2 weanlings we purchased last year at the Rimbey auction, were adopted by Cavalia!  They were already in the show here in Alberta and will be going to Quebec to grow up and become future stars!

·    We had a booth at the Pet Expo in 2011, thank you Janine for arranging it all

·    This year we will have a booth at the Pet Expo (May 5-6), manned by volunteers from Calgary Recreation Equestrian, and we will also have a booth at the Mane Event in Red Deer (Apr 27-29), manned by Mike and myself, along with help from Meaghan.

·    Monica Culic of ‘The Horse’s Mouth’ TV show came out and did a segment on Bear Valley Rescue in 2011.  Check out their website if you haven’t seen it!

·    We had a casino fundraiser in March 2011 through the Alberta Lottery Fund.  Lots of fun and raised much-needed funds.
·    Mike broke his arm (slipped on ice) in April, 2011.  Fortunately our great neighbours stepped in and helped a lot while he was laid up.   
·    Completion of the new barn.  Completion of new sorting pen to do shots, deworming and loading.

·    We have several new projects planned for the summer.  Number one being finish projects started!  But we need a better facility for gelding, so we will be building a structure for this purpose soon.

·    We are providing sanctuary for nearly a hundred rabbits from the Canmore cull.  They are living with the goats.  There are plans for a larger enclosure to allow the bunnies more room for themselves.

·    We took in 50 hens from a battery cage egg factory cull. 

·    Of course there are is the planning to repair what seems like miles of fencing around the pastures.
·    It’s been a busy year so I’ll apologize now if I’ve missed thanking or mentioning anyone!
